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One in five immigrants 

were taken aside for 

the medical and legal 

inspections.  Those 

with signs of sickness, 

cholera, tuberculosis, 

epilepsy, insanity, and 

physical disabilities 

were denied entry to 

the  country. 
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Coming to America with Nancy Loe 
By Randy Seaver 

Nancy E. Loe was the program speaker for the May 9
th
 SDGS meeting, on 

the subject ñComing to America:  Castle Garden, Ellis Island and Immigrant 
Ancestors.ò 

In the first hour, Nancy walked the audience through the steps that immi-
grant ancestors followed  as they approached America's immigration portals 
in New York, Castle Garden, the Barge Office and Ellis Island.   

Migrants leaving the Old World ï Europe ï had a Push, including poverty, 
famine, primogeniture inheritance laws, loss of land or trade, persecution, 
and compulsory military service.  There was also a Pull from the New 
World:  to join family members, labor agreements, cheap passage, jobs in 
railroads, mines, factories or mills, cheap land, and more.   

There were three major immigration waves ï in colonial times, between 
1820 and 1860, and between 1880 and 1920.  About one million immi-
grants arrived in the colonies as free persons, indentured servants, or 
slaves.  Eight to ten million immigrants arrived in the second wave, most of 
them from Ireland, Germany and Prussia.  The Civil War and nativism end-
ed the second wave.  At least 20 million arrived in the third wave, with 1  
million entering through New York in 1907.   

The trip to the New World was precarious.  First the travelers had to make it 
to the port of debarkation by foot, wagon or boat.  There were ticket brokers 
in some villages who sold steamship tickets.  When they reached the de-
barkation port, the travelers were put in villages until they were cleared to 
sail.  Tickets in steerage (third class), which accounted for about 80% of 
travelers,  cost about 4 pounds in 1845 and 5 pounds in 1885.  First class 
fare was 650 pounds.  (continued page 4) 
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Presidentôs 
Message 
Dear Members: 

The Computer Genealogy Society of San 
Diego (CGSSD) has no location for its June 
meeting so we invite and welcome a visit 
from these folks. CGSSD has no speaker for 
the month of July so we invite and welcome 
them to hear Randy Seaver at the SDGS 
July meeting and to have a sundae at our Ice 
Cream Social. 

Our annual Ice Cream Social at our July 
monthly meeting refreshment break needs 

people to scoop ice cream. Will you please volunteer? Contact Ken Robison 
at kenrobison66@gmail.com or me, jefflott01@cox.net. 

It would be helpful if we had a transportation coordinator. This would be a per-
son who could match up drivers and those that need a ride to meetings. 
Please volunteer! Contact Ken Robison at kenrobison66@gmail.com. 

We have successfully changed our website from ENS to Wild Apricot. Our 
new website is sdgs.wildapricot.org. You will receive information on this new 
site. Contact Julia Zuffinetti at julzuff@yahoo.com if you have not been notified 
of your user name and password. This website has a super electronic mem-
bership program! 

If I have not told you, Treasurer Joann Orendurff and audit committee Peter 
Steelquist and Jane Morrow have completed a very successful audit of our 
SDGS financial books. They came out to the penny. The only thing they found 
was a fifty cent error on the bankôs part. Thanks to these members for their 
work. 

My Bucket List consists of the things I would like to accomplish before leaving 
my position January 2016: 

1. Help see that the members of CGSSD are welcomed and included in 
SDGS membership 

2. Complete SDGS scholarship contact and connections with e3Civic High 
School 

3. Find a webmaster for the new website 

4. Complete transfer of documents to GoogleDrive 

5. Help program Vice President complete speakerôs schedule for 2016 

6. Help integrate the new officers into the 2016 Board 

7. Solidify collaboration with San Diego History Center 

8. Get all social media covered for SDGS 

9. Work with St Andrews Lutheran Church to improve their wifi and other 
technology 

Hereôs to a productive rest of the year. 

Diane 

13 June 
Hal Horrocks  

Road Trip and  

Resetting Your Research 

Hal Horrocks is a native of Long 

Beach and a 40 year Orange 

County resident currently living 

in Costa Mesa.  Hal Horrocks is 

a professional genealogist, 

teacher, author, and lecturer 

and has been doing family re-

search for 17 years.  He is a 

member of several professional 

genealogical associations and 

is the current president of the 

Orange County California Ge-

nealogical Society (OCCGS) 

headquartered at the Hunting-

ton Beach Central Library.  Hal 

owns his own small manufactur-

ing company and is a graduate 

of CSULB.  He has been lectur-

ing to genealogical and other 

societies for the last 8 years on 

a range of subjects that include 

why people get involved in ge-

nealogy to conducting research 

in early England.  

Hal Horrocks 

Diane McClure-Lott 
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Annual Meeting 
and Seminar  
What are you doing 9 January 
2016? Going to the January 
Annual Meeting and Seminar, 
thatôs what! 

Weôve got a great speaker: 
John Philip Colletta 
(www.genealogyjohn.com).  

Weôve got great presentations 
planned: 

¶ U.S. Passenger Arrival 
Records, 1820-1930s: 
Sources and Strategies for 
Challenging Cases 

¶ Erie Canal Genealogy: The 
Peopling of Upstate New 
York and the Midwest 

¶ Discovering the REAL Sto-
ries of Your Immigrant An-
cestors 

¶ How to Prepare for Suc-
cessful Research in Euro-
pean Records. 

So SAVE that date! 

Watch the newsletter and web-
site for more information. 

Doorway to History 
By Diane Altona, SD Writerôs Group 

Some years ago when I was with SDGS in Salt Lake City, I found and 
photocopied two deeds from Troy, VT, one from 1825 and the other from 
1827, carrying the names of my paternal great-great-grandfather Ammi 
Brown and his brothers Levi and Stephen. I was thrilled about that. There 
was also a third deed for Stephen Brown and it was not until I came home 
that I discovered I'd not copied the whole thing, that the second page 
where the date appeared was missing. I checked the Internet's wonderful 
site of genealogy volunteers all over the world and found a woman in SLC 
who would go photocopy the second page. When that missing page ar-
rived in my mailbox, I discovered it was dated April 5, 1808, which meant 
that the Stephen Brown thereon was the father of the Stephen Brown on 
the other deeds, making him my great-great-great-grandfather. It also 
gave me an idea of when he and his wife and very small children must 
have left Massachusetts and traveled the full length of Vermont to settle in 
Troy, cheek by jowl with the border of Quebec, Canada. In that day and 
age, such a journey was truly an arduous one by wagon or horseback, or 
possibly by boat if waterways were available. It was also very unusual for 
families to move so far. Most never went farther than within a twenty-mile 
radius from the start point.  

Genealogy is so much more than charts. It's a door to history as viewed 
through the eyes of oneôs own people. 

Join SDGS for the November SLC 

Trip ð See page 8 for details 

John Philip Colletta 

http://www.genealogyjohn.com
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Coming to America cont. 

During the voyage, steerage consisted of bunks 6 feet long and 18 inches be-
tween stacked berths.  Single men were put in the forward area, single women in 
the aft area, and families were berthed amidships.  Travelers brought their own 
bedding and food, and there was one toilet for each 100 persons.   

In the 1840s, the trip on sailing ships lasted six to eight weeks.  By the 1880s, 
steamships were making the trip in ten to twelve days. 

Between 1820 and 1855, they disembarked and went to the Customs House in 
New York.  The passenger lists include name, age, sex, occupation and national-
ity.  The Castle Garden Emigrant Depot, on the Battery at the southern tip of 
Manhattan, started receiving passengers in 1855.  The New York State Commis-
sion of Emigrants recorded them until 1890, when the Federal government took 
over.  Between 1890 and 1892, the Barge Office near the U.S. Customs office 
received immigrants.   

Ellis Island opened on 1 January 1892, and between 1892 and 1897, it pro-
cessed about 1.5 million immigrants.  It burned down on 15 June 1897, and 
many of the immigration records from 1855 were lost.  The Barge Office reo-
pened until 17 December 1900 when the rebuilt Ellis Island facility opened again.  
When the ship arrived at the New York or New Jersey docks, the cabin passen-
gers disembarked and went on their way.  The steerage passengers were put on 
cutters to Ellis Island where they underwent health and legal inspections.  At Ellis 
Island, they went first to the Baggage Room, then the Waiting Room, then under-
went a brief medical examination, into the Registry Room for a second medical 
examination, then underwent the legal inspection, and then were allowed to go 
off into the country to find their family members or trains.  

One in five immigrants were taken aside for the medical and legal inspections.  
Those with signs of sickness, cholera, tuberculosis, epilepsy, insanity, and physi-
cal disabilities were denied entry to the  country.  Those detained were separated 
into known or suspected medical cases, and were housed in separate buildings.   

2015 Monthly 

Schedule 

SDGS has lined up 
some great speakers 
for the 2015 Monthly 
Meetings; donôt miss 
out!  

11 July 2015 

Ice Cream Social 

with Randy Seaver 

¶ Researching Your 
Pennsylvania An-
cestors 

¶ The Best Ten FREE 
Genealogy Web-
sites 

8 August 2015 

Ron Arons 

¶ Understanding Our 
Families, Under-
standing Ourselves 

¶ Whatôs in a Name? 
Trouble 

9 September 2015 

Del Ritchhard 

¶ My Heritage 

¶ Family Tree Builder 

10 October 2015 

Karen Cordova 

¶ TBD 

14 November 2015 

Judy Brooks 

¶ Researching Scot-
tish Ancestors 

¶ High Road or Low 
Road ð How and 
Why the Scots Mi-
grated 



Coming to America cont. 

In the legal inspection, the concern was whether they were liable to be a 
public charge.  They were asked where they were born, were they mar-
ried, their occupation, how much money did they have, what was their 
destination, etc.  This took all of about two minutes per person.   About 
1% were deported for health reasons, and about 1% were deported for 
legal or political reasons. 

About one third of the immigrants stayed in New York City area, while the 
rest took trains to their destinations.   

In the second hour, Nancy discussed resources to find migration records.  
Available records include: 

¶ Permission to Emigrate forms, at Baden, Brandenburg, Mecklenburg 
and Wurttemburg. 

¶ Village or Town Records may note departures. 

¶ Passenger Departure Lists exist for some European ports but not all. 

¶ New York passenger arrival lists from 1820 to 1957 are available 
online. 

¶ U.S. Passports and Passport applications are available on Ances-
try.com and FamilySearch. 

¶ Emigrant aid societies may have records ï religious, nationalities, 
ethnicity, political causes may be in state or institutional archives 

¶ Naturalization records may include declarations of intent, petitions, 
certificates of arrival 

¶ Alien records from 1917, including INS Registration Files for 1929-
1944, are available from the U.S. Customs and Immigration Service. 

Nancy's two-page handout is available in the Members-only section of the 
SDGS web page (www.casdgs.org).   

Genealogy Day  

10
 
October 2015 in 

Balboa Park 

The History Center and the 

San Diego Genealogical Socie-

ty will present a half-day family 

history seminar with Ce Ce 

Moore as our keynote. 

In addition, participants will be 

able to choose two of four ro-

tating sessions. 

$40 for members beginning 31 

July 2015. 

With only two-hundred at-

tendees, this will be a HOT 

ticket! Keep an eye on the 

newsletter and website for fur-

ther updates. 

See the attached flyer. 
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Welcome to Our 

New Members! 

Jean Tempke 

Mary Duncan  

Jessie Studley  

In Memoriam 

Please join members of the 

SDGS in mourning the loss of 

our genealogical family mem-

ber: 

Mary C. Kanta ñHoneyò          
23 August 1927 ð 5 May 2015 

Mary had been a member and 

genealogist. More information 

at http://tinyurl.com/o83l4bn. 

http://www.casdgs.org/
http://obits.dignitymemorial.com/dignity-memorial/obituary.aspx?n=Mary-Kanta+%22Honey%22&lc=7051&pid=174800837&mid=6435574&Affiliate=UTSanDiego&PersonID=174809303&FHID=9487


Streaming Down the Census Highway 
By William Zeigler 

Happily streaming down the online census roadway. Picked up my family in 
1940 in Moreland, Bingham County, Idaho (1935 too). Passed them by in 
1930 in King Hill, Owyhee County, Idaho (an interesting fact: Owhyee is Ha-
waiôI in Idahoan). I see my grandfather in 1920 nestled in as a laborer in 
Homedale, Idaho. Faster I stream through 1910 in Twin Falls, Idaho; 1900 
and 1890 in Oklahoma Territory; then racing through Iowa in 1880, before I 
hit high velocity in Indiana from 1870 through 1850. Then WHAM, I hit a 
speedbump along the online census superhighway: 1840. Tic marks. Heads 
of households. Age ranges. Youôve been juttered along the same highway, 
havenôt you? 

Well, Peggy Clemens Lauritzenôs webinar, hosted by the Florida State Ge-
nealogical Society, provided some hints on how to work within the confines 
of the 1840 and before censuses through ñTicked Off! Those Pesky Pre-
1850 óTic Marks.ôòOne of the FSGSôs ñPoolside Chats,ò Lauritzen took the 
listeners on a tour of her own family and the connections that she was able 
to make from one census to the next. Using readily available charts through 
FamilyTree Magazine, Ancestry, or FamilySearch, she showed us how to 
line up the tic marks in order to follow a family from 1840 back to 1790. 

A few tips along the way were to maintain a Big Picture attitude: find your 
family in every census from 1790 through 1940 and analyze everything that 
you find for clues. She recommended Map Guide to the U.S. Federal Cen-
suses, 1790-1920 by William Thorndale and William Dollarhide to see 
boundary changes. Lauritzen also suggested investing in either yellow pa-
per or plastic yellow sheets (dividers or envelopes) to project onto when 
reading old text on film or online ï the black writing jumps right out! Finally, 
for anyone with Virginia families, check out the J. R. Hildebrand Settlement 
Maps (she has an explanation here). 

I enjoyed the recommendations and the reminders in Lauritzenôs webinar, 
plus itôs free education! Luckily for me, as I wind down the census roadway, 
Zeigler is not the most common surname; just donôt get me started on my 
grandmother, Martha Jones! 

June Webinar 

Watch 

17 June 2015, 5:00 pm 

Lessons from a Snoop: 

Collaterals & Associates 

By Debbie Mieszala, CG 

Crucial information on direct an-
cestors is often found by nosing 
into the lives of collateral rela-
tives, 
associ-
ates, 
and 
neigh-
bors. 
Case 
studies 
present 
exam-
ples of 
invalua-
ble finds. 

Debbie Mieszala, CGSM, spe-
cializes in forensic genealogy, 
20th century research, and the 
Midwest. She has taught at 
SLIG, IGHR, and GRIP. Deb-
bieôs work has been published in 
NNGS Magazine, The Digital 
Genealogist, and OnBoard! She 
is a trustee of the Board for Cer-
tification of Genealogists. 

Sign up here. 

Family History World News 
By William Zeigler 

Have you looked at any of the articles by D. Joshua Taylor through JSTOR? He has a regular article through the archives 
organization that looks at using documentation from JSTOR in genealogical research. The latest article on farming and 
family farms is enlightening (click here). Other articles have been on the 1918 influenza and graveyards (click here). You 
can easily sign up for a free email that keep you informed of Taylorôs and otherôs articles. Worth a look. 

Checked out any webinars through the US Citizenship and Immigration Services? They provide free webinar workshops 
on using their materials, accessing information, genealogy services, and special ñcase studies.ò The recent case study 
was on the fire that ñburnedò the records at Ellis Island for Castle Garden. Most of my late-nineteenth century ancestors 
came through Castle Garden, so I was interested, unfortunately the times are during the day and, disappointedly, they 
donôt have the capability to archive the presentations. But I was assured that they would be re-presenting this workshop 
again because of its popularity. Check out the services here. 

Have you checked in on Facebook? My high school students have been sprinting away from its use, showing how much 
ñoldò people have now begun to use it! I follow groups in Idaho and Indiana and Pennsylvania, as well as regional genealo-
gy groups for Germany. The German Interest Group members had a rousing conversation at their May meeting about so-
cial media and many are actively using Facebook for family history (here, here, and here). What groups do you belong to 
on Facebook? 

Debbie Mieszala 

http://alwaysanxiouslyengaged.blogspot.com/2012/05/mapping-our-ancestors.html
http://www.scgsgenealogy.com/webinar/jes-index.html
http://daily.jstor.org/farming-ancestors/
http://daily.jstor.org/?s=joshua+taylor
http://www.uscis.gov/HGWebinars
https://www.facebook.com/TwinFallsMuseum?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/InstomerPioneers?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/123343704418143/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/CentralEuropeGenealogyResearchCommunity/
https://www.facebook.com/DescendantsOfHeinrichPreisch?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/GenealogyforGermans?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/coloradopalatinestoamerica/


Genealogy   

Classes 

Genealogy Classes 

will meet March 

through October in 

2015 and will be held 

at 9am in the class-

rooms one flight 

above the meeting 

hall before each 

monthly meeting. 

Please email your 

intention to attend to 

sdg-

sclasses@gmail.com  

13 June 

Land, Lots of Land ð 

Everyone Wants 

Some with Anna 

Acosta 

11 July 

Using Social Media 

for Genealogy with 

Diane Hall 

8 August 

Genealogy on Your 

Mac with Anne Alves 

Notices 

Carlsbadôs Cole 

Library will be 

closing for renova-

tions beginning in 

the Fall. 

 

Half-priced 

books at June 

meeting. 

Del Ritchhart and Class at the Central Library. 

Beginning Genealogy Class 

Our next ñIntroduction to Genealogy Workshopò will be held 9 June from 1:00-

3:00 at the Allied Gardens/Benjamin Branch Library located at 5188 Zion Ave. 

Peter Steelquist will be the instructor. The workshop is open to the general 

public so please spread the word! Reservations are not required; however 

planning the correct number of handouts is easier if we hear from you. Email 

your plans to attend at sdgsclasses@gmail.com. 

ñIntroduction to Genealogy Workshopsò are held at different locations around 

San Diego County. In January, Del Ritchhart had a large, enthusiastic group 

attend a workshop at the Central Library. Topics covered in all workshops in-

clude How to Get Started, Census Records, Helpful Forms & Charts, Online 

Research, Identifying Resources, Popular Software Programs, Tips for Getting 

Organized, and more! Handouts are provided. Hope to see you there! 

Keep an eye on the SDGS website Calendar of Events for future workshops. 

We would be happy to bring one to your neighborhood! Just let us know! 

British Isles News 
By Marilyn Hoffman 

Our own San Diego Genealogical Societyôs Irish genealogy expert, Mary Rus-

sell, has sent this information regarding a second family history conference 

presented by the Ulster Historical Foundation, to be held October 4-10, 2015 

in Ireland. The original conference, ñTracing Your Irish Ancestorsò, to be held 

in September 2015 was ñsold outò early, and the October event will repeat the 

same theme.  The Foundation has had many yearsô experience in hosting 

family history events and this promises to be a memorable week.  Profession-

al genealogists will give lectures and also give personal assistance at the 

Public Record Office of Northern Ireland as well as various archives in Dublin.  

The week will also include sightseeing tours in the beautiful Irish countryside.  

For more information e-mail enquiry@uhf.uk.  Mary Russell has attended sev-

eral of these conferences in the past and will be glad to discuss your possible 

attendance if you will e-mail her at maryrussell29@aol.com. 

 

mailto:sdgsclasses@gmail.com
mailto:sdgsclasses@gmail.com
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Field Trip to the 

Indiana Allen 

County Library 

Join SDGS for a Field Trip 
to the Allen County Public 
Library in Fort Wayne, Indi-
ana, October 4-11.  

Larry Klaasen, special 
events chair, will be leading 
the group and has gained 
special rates at a nearby 
B&B in a Victorian home. 

Contact Larry Klaasen at 
619-582-7407 or 
LKlaasen@sbcglobal.net. 
See the attached flyer for 
more details  

 

 

SLC November 

Road Trip 

Join SDGS as we take 
Family History on the 
Road! 

Our next Salt Lake City 
Family History adventure 
will be 15 to 22 November 
2015. 

Contact Gloria Osborn, 
globob31@gmail.com, for 
more information and see 
the attached flyer.  

All Aboard with San Diego 
Ancestry Interest Group! 
By Martha Stead 

In April, thirteen members and friends of the San 
Diego Ancestry Interest Group congregated in the 
mountain town of Campo to board the Golden State 
Limited train, for a one hour, 12-mile train excursion 
along the historic San Diego & Arizona Railway. 

What a ride it was! 

As we slowly traveled down the mountain 
and back up again, we passed mountains, 
steep terrains, rolling hills, gorges, and 
meadows dotted with cattle. During the ride, 
we crossed Campo Creek Viaduct and en-
tered International Tunnel #4, coming within 
five-hundred feet of Mexico. Throughout the 
trip conductors shared railroad stories and 
pointed out the Pacific Crest Trail, which 
leads all the way to Canada on a two-
thousand plus mile trail. Several crew mem-
bers both live and work in Campo or have 
relatives who were early residents of the 
area, making this outing extra-special. 

Following the train excursion, we visited the Pacific Southwest Railroad Museum 
which exhibits a variety of trains and equipment, including one with beautiful 
plush seating and another which was the private train car of John D. Spreckles, 
once owner of the Hotel del Coronado. Spreckles was a player in establishing 

the San Diego & Arizona Railway 
which led to the further development 
of San Diego. There were also scores 
of trains, equipment, and information 
on display outside. 

On our way home along Highway 94, 
which afforded terrific vistas, the 
group stopped for lunch and good 
conversation at the historic Barrett 
Junction Caf® in Dulzura. The famous 
specialty is their fish and chips meal, 
but the menu has an array of choices. 
It was a great day! 

The train tours, which originated in 
1986, take place on Saturday and Sunday, and cost $15 for adults, $12 for sen-
iors, and $5 for children. Infants and toddlers ride free. Limited locomotive cab 
rides are also available as are private rail-
cars for parties and events. Our tour left at 
11 a.m. and another left later that day at 
2:30 p.m. After June 27 the time schedule 
changes; therefore it is important to check 
the Pacific Southwest Railroad Museum 
website for specific details should you wish 
to take your own ride on the Golden State 
Limited! 

Do check the SDGS Calendar for future San 
Diego Ancestry Interest Group events in 
June, August, and October! 

 Photos by William Zeigler 

http://intraindiana.blogspot.com/ 

2012/08/16-trace-your-indiana-

roots.html 

mailto:globob31@gmail.com


From Mesopotamia to Arizona 
By Chris Christensen 

The Genealogy Docents at the San Diego Central Library meet with pa-
trons of all skill levels and with varying amounts of information available 
online. Most of the system users are just curious as to what information 
they can find about ñGrandpa Johnson.ò 

Some have done genealogy in the past and just need refresher help with 
the library edition of Ancestry.com. One such patron recently stopped by 
the library and asked if we could familiarize her with Ancestry.com. 

I showed her how to find the Ancestry.com link on the computer and we 
started a search on her paternal grandfather. We lucked out in that the top 
return was for an existing family tree. I explained that family trees on An-
cestry.com might be of limited value if the person who supplied that tree 
had not taken the time to record the sources for his events. Even so, we 
decided to take a look and see how many generations were represented. 

This tree immediately displayed 4 generations of ancestors. Pretty good. 
Just started and we were back to 1861 and there were icons indicating 
further ancestors. 

Click. 1690 

Click. 1524 (I'm getting worried.) 

Click, click, click. 1066 and we have royalty and still no sources! 

This family ended up with a King of Mesopotamia many generations BC. 
The patron was obviously excited, I was quite skeptical so we decided to 
do a search on her Mother's line. 

The patron knew that her Mother's father was born in Arizona about 1902. 
Fortunately we located him in Bisbee in the 1910 census living with his 
parents. The patron informed me that her grandpa was an Apache Indian 
and the census indicated he was born in Mexico about 1880. 

Uh Oh. Nothing showed up as an indexed Mexican record but a card cat-
alog search indicated that Ancestry.com had un-indexed images for his 
village in Mexico. A quick visual check of the records showed about 600 
pages of handwritten journal ledgers. 

Let's hope her Spanish manuscript skills are up to par. 

German Interest 
Group 
By Anne Lambert 

On May 20, Dawn Scully led a 
GIG discussion of ñBeginning 
Social Media with an Emphasis 
on Facebookò. Members re-
viewed the many place and 
surname sites now facilitating 
communications between 
cousins. 

Here are upcoming topics for 
our SDGS German Interest 
Group. 

June 17: Dona Ritchie 
"German Church Records" 

July 15: Bring Your German 
Brickwall to Class  

August 19: Joan Lowrey 
"Passenger Lists: Did They 
Really Come On That 
Ship?" 

The SDGS German Interest 
Group (GIG) meets at the San 
Diego FamilySearch Library, 
4195 Camino del Rio South, in 
Mission Valley on the third 
Wednesday of the month from 
1:00-3:00. New members are 
welcome. 

SD Central Library Genealogy Room Photo by J. Paul Hawthorne 

Hispanic Saturday 

By Ceasar Castro 

The next meeting of the Hispan-

ic Saturday group is scheduled 

for 20 June at 1pm at the San 

Diego Central Library. At-

tendees should go to the 9th 

floor and ask the Librarian which 

room has been assigned for the 

Hispanic Saturday meeting. 

Carlos Yturralde is scheduled to 

talk about his Hispanic research 

and the Hispanic Heritage Pro-

ject which he heads up. 
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Joann Orendurff ï Treasurer 
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SDGS Calendar 

2 June Reunion Software Users Group ðScripps Ranch Library ð Noon 

5 June Writerôs Group ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

6 June Family Tree Maker Users Group ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

9 June Introduction to Genealogy Workshop ð Benjamin Library ð 1pm 

10 June Computer Basics ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

13 June Anna Acosta ð Land, Lots of Land ð St. Andrewôs Church ð 9am 

13 June Monthly Meeting ð St. Andrewôs Church ð 10am 

17 June German Interest Group ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 1pm 

19 June Writerôs Group ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

20 June Hispanic Saturday ð SD Central Library ð 1pm 

24 June Brickwall Brainstorming ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

26 June 
SD Ancestry Interest Group ð Living Coast Discovery Center & Tijuana 

Estuary ð RSVP mstead2@cox.net 

27 June Roots Magic Users Group ð SD FamilySearch Library ð 10:30am 

10 Oct Genealogy Day at the SD History Center in Balboa Park 

9 Jan Annual Meeting with John Philip Colletta 


